Queensland Government

Cabinet – October 2022
Outcomes of the ‘External review of the Queensland operations of The Star Entertainment Group Limited’ (Gotterson Review)
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. On 30 June 2022, an independent external review, led by the Honourable Robert Gotterson AO KC, was established into the Queensland casino operations of The Star Entertainment Group Limited (Treasury Brisbane and The Star Gold Coast) following media allegations of money laundering, organised crime and large-scale fraud (Gotterson Review).
2. The report of the Gotterson Review was delivered on 30 September 2022. It made 
12 recommendations for enhanced casino regulation in Queensland. 
3. Cabinet noted the findings and recommendations of the ‘External review of the Queensland operations of The Star Entertainment Group Limited’ (Gotterson Review) report.
4. Cabinet approved the Government response to the Gotterson Review report to support all 
12 recommendations in-principle.
5. Cabinet approved the public release of the report and the Government response. 
6. Attachments:
· Report of the External Review of the Queensland Operations of The Star Entertainment Group Limited 
· Government response (media release)
